
 

1800 Teague Drive, Suite 100, Sherman, TX 75090 
www.gcmpo.org 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
Do not remove until:       For More Information Contact: 
October 3, 2024       Clay Barnett, 903-328-2090 
 
 

GRAYSON COUNTY MPO RELEASES DRAFT FY 2023 ANNUAL LIST OF FEDERALLY FUNDED 
PROJECTS FOR PUBLIC REVIEW AND COMMENT 

 
SHERMAN, TX (September 3, 2024) – The Grayson County Metropolitan Planning Organization 
(GCMPO) is the organization charged with transportation planning for the greater Sherman-
Denison Urbanized Area, which includes Grayson County, and is the recipient of federal planning 
funds.  
 
The GCMPO is releasing the draft FY 2023 Annual List of Federally Funded Projects for public 
review and comment. The Annual List of Federally Funded Projects contains a list of both highway 
and transit projects that received funding during the previous fiscal year. The Annual List of 
Federally Funded Projects is compiled in conjunction with TxDOT and Texoma Area Paratransit 
System (TAPS). The purpose of this list is to update the public and everyone involved in the 
planning process on the projects that are being funded within the MPO study area. The public 
involvement/comment period for the draft FY 2023 Annual List of Federally Funded Projects will 
also satisfy TAPS’s public participation requirement for the Program of Projects (Section 5307 
Funds). The draft FY 2023 Annual List of Federally Funded Projects can be found on the front page 
of the GCMPO’s website at www.gcmpo.org. 
 
In addition, the GCMPO will host a virtual public meeting on Wednesday, September 18, at 
9:00am. Instructions on how to connect to the virtual public meeting can be found at 
www.gcmpo.org. 
 
Comments may be submitted by email to: cbarnett@huitt-zollars.com.  All comments must be 
received by 2:00 pm on September 30, 2024 to be included in the public record.  The draft FY 
2023 Annual List of Federally Funded Projects will be placed before the GCMPO Policy Board at 
its Wednesday, October 2, 2024 meeting for approval. 
 
The GCMPO staff looks forward to hearing from you! 


